As Consultants caring for Patients at Epsom Hospital and representing Epsom on Key Clinical Working Groups, we wish to express our concern regarding the application to Epsom of “Better Service, Better Value” for South West London (BSBV).
BSBV is a process led by South West London Commissioners as well as representatives of South West London Hospital Trusts and Patient Groups.  As a result of the process to date, A & E, Paediatrics, Obstetrics and Acute Medicine at both Epsom and St. Helier have become extremely vulnerable to closure, with these acute services moving to Kingston, Croydon University and St. George’s Hospitals in London.

It has been claimed that BSBV has support from Clinicians. This support does not come from Epsom Clinicians.
The BSBV process commenced over 2 years ago, but Epsom has only been added in the last 2 months as an “afterthought”.  Within the Terms of Reference of the process majority decisions prevail.  As Epsom has entered as the fifth site it has been in a minority position from the start and the views of Clinicians therefore unable to influence/change the models previously proposed.  In fact, attempts have been made to exclude those openly opposed to BSBV!

Speed has been the overriding driver with no detailed modelling or evidence to support the proposals.  Current quality of care does not appear to have been taken into account or the fact that Epsom meets key quality standards.

It is our view that Better Services, Better Value will fail to deliver better services or better value for people in Surrey, with removal of key services from Epsom and higher costs to Commissioners.

Turning both St. Helier and Epsom Hospitals into local care centres will result in local residents having to travel much further to access A & E, maternity and children’s in-patient services, amongst others.

Centralising services at three hospitals at one end of a geographical area does not make sense if the aim is to deliver better services for all Residents.

Representatives of Surrey Commissioning have been drawn in to BSBV and it has been repeatedly stated there are no other options.  This is not true.

We believe future services at Epsom should be planned by Surrey Commissioners and Residents who are best placed to make these decisions.  Epsom is a densely populated and growing area that deserves excellent local acute healthcare services.

In partnership with other healthcare providers, locally and nationally, we would like the opportunity to further develop plans that work for the local population and Commissioners.

This means developing the hospital as well as continuing to provide emergency services, including fully-accredited A & E, maternity and children’s services.  Other specialist services will continue to be provided through clinical networks working together with hospitals in London and Surrey.  These networks already exist and are functioning well.
Surrey GPs, Surrey Commissioners and the Surrey Population have voiced their support for Epsom Hospital continuing as an acute centre.  BSBV is an attempt to remove from them the right to choose their own future public services.  We need Surrey now to support local initiatives.  Our plan for services at Epsom can deliver the highest quality Consultant-level care.  We do not believe that Surrey Residents should have to travel to London to access this care.
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